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BY EMAIL 
 
 
January 20, 2020 
 
Helen T. Newland 
Partner 
Dentons Canada LLP 
400 - 77 King Street West 
Toronto, Ontario M5K 0A1 
Helen.Newland@dentons.com  
 
 
Dear Ms. Newland:  
 
Re: Corporation of the Town of Marathon 

North Shore Project 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2018-0329 

 
This will acknowledge receipt on January 20, 2020, of your letter on behalf of 
Corporation of the Town of Marathon (Town of Marathon) requesting a three-day 
extension for filing written reply submission in the above noted matter. 
 
Procedural Order No. 2 in this matter was issued on October 30, 2019, and stated that 
the Town of Marathon may file a written reply submission with the OEB by January 20, 
2020. 
 
In your letter, you state that, “as the filing of reply is the last step in the Board’s 
procedural schedule for this proceeding, the granting of an extension in this regard will 
not prejudice any party or necessitate any changes in the Board’s procedural schedule.” 
 
The OEB has considered your request, and has decided to grant the extension. Unless 
the OEB orders otherwise, the Town of Marathon may file a written reply submission 
with the OEB by January 23, 2020. 
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Please direct any questions relating to this application to Ritchie Murray, Project Advisor 
at 416-544-5182 or Ritchie.Murray@oeb.ca.  
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
 
 
c.  Daryl Skworchinski, cao@marathon.ca  
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